WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 1 JUNE 2015

Minutes of the meeting of Wellington Town Council held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 1 June 2015 at 7.00p.m.
PRESENT: Councillor J Lloyd (Mayor), 

Councillors M Barr, C Biscoe, R Bowrah, W Brown, G Copley, P Critchard, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, G James, J Reed, B Sparrow, J Thorne, and V. Stock-Williams
Greg Dyke (Town Clerk)

Debbie Bere (Assistant to the Town Clerk) 
30. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Henley declared a personal interest as a member of Somerset County Council. Councillors Govier and Hunt declared personal interests as members of Somerset County Council and Taunton Deane Borough Council.

Councillors Brown, Bowrah, James, Reed and Stock-Williams declared personal interests as members of Taunton Deane Borough Council.

Councillor Thorne declared a personal interest in relation to agenda item 9 – Provision of Bus Shelters (Cades Farm), as his daughter had recently moved to the Cades Farm area. 

31. MINUTES
The minutes of the Annual meeting of the Council, Planning meeting of the Council and the ordinary meeting of the Council, all held on 18 May 2015, copies of which had been circulated, were taken as read and signed by the Mayor as correct.
32. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Mayor reported on the engagement she had undertaken since the last meeting. 

33. POLICE REPORT 

P.C. Mickey Dunn submitted a report which outlined recent police activity in the town. Following an enquiry from councillors, P.C. Dunn explained what action was being taken to control the supply and use of illegal drugs in the town. He felt that the problem with drugs was no better or worse than any other similar sized community.
It was important that a police presence at Council meetings was re-established in order to maintain the previously high levels of communication. Comparative statistics were an important tool in helping the police and the Council identify patterns of behaviour in particular areas. 
34. CONSULTATION ON PUBLIC SPACES PROTECTION ORDER (No Drinking Order)

Scott Weetch, the Community and Client Services Manager of TDBC and WSDC was present and consulted the Council on the possibility of amending the existing ‘No Drinking Order’ for Wellington. The Order currently in place was somewhat anachronistic as the boundary was drawn before some housing developments had been completed. It covered some areas of the town and not others.
There were several options for the Council to consider: 

· Do nothing – it was not necessary to do anything until October 2017 under the new legislation (Anti-Social Behaviour and Policing Act 2014)

· ‘Proactively’ do nothing. Accept that the current area had been in place for 12 years and probably did the job (however, it did go right down the middle of Dobree Park which meant that only part of that area was covered by the Order).

· Extend/amend the area, accepting that the area still needed to be policed
· Extend/amend the activities that were covered, with the same caveat (Taunton had included any intoxicating substance to combat legal high use in public)

RESOLVED that:
(a) the activities and the area covered be extended and amended and include “legal highs”;
(b) the Community Safety Committee consider in detail the area that was to be included in the Order

35. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
(a) Isabel Ward drew attention to the current work being undertaken by Wellington in Bloom. She was pleased to report that action had been taken to ensure that daffodil plants recently disturbed on the approach to the town would be replaced.

(b) Mark Lithgow drew attention to the parking problems being experienced in Champford Lane. It was explained that the Council were aware of the situation and a meeting had taken place between the Town Clerk, County Councillor Andrew Govier, the Police and the Traffic Engineer. As a result it was intended to undertake a consultation on the making of a Traffic Regulation Order which restricted parking in the area. As always it would be difficult to find a solution which balanced parking restrictions with a need for on street parking. 
36. PROVISION OF BUS SHELTERS, TAUNTON ROAD, WELLINGTON (CADES FARM)

Councillor Thorne drew attention to the lack of bus shelters in this area. Two bus stops had been placed on the Taunton Road to serve the large number of residents who now lived in that area. However, although the stops had been provided and were well used there was no bus shelter on either of them.

This matter had been considered by this Council as long ago as December 2009 when TDBC said that they would provide 85% of costs of providing bus shelters within the Deane.  
The cost per shelter to this Council would be in the region of £600 + vat. Consequently the Town Council drew attention to the need to have bus shelters provided at the bus stops either side of the road at the Cades Farm development. However, for some reason they were never provided.
The Town Clerk reported that he had been informed that there was an obligation under the S106 agreement for Cades Farm that the developers were to pay £10,000 to TDBC as a contribution for two bus shelters. This contribution was to be paid on the completion of the 75th dwelling. A recent quote for a shelter was in the region of £5,500 + vat. 
This led to a general discussion on the lack of information on the requirements of S 106 Agreements and the allocation of funds from them.
RESOLVED that:

(a) the provision of bus shelters at Taunton Road be pursued;

(b) the Town Clerk look further into ways in which the provisions and terms of Section 106 Agreements can better be monitored.

(Councillor Henley left the meeting and Councillor Bowrah arrived at 8.07p.m.)
37. TAUNTON DEANE POLICE AND CRIME PLAN 2015 – 17

Submitted the updated Police and Crime Plan for Taunton Deane. The Plan set out the priorities and commitments of both the Police and Crime Commissioner and the Constabulary. The highlights of the plan were submitted.
RESOLVED that the Plan be noted but communications with the Police continue to be monitored.

38. WELLINGTON ONE
RESOLVED that Councillor Stock-Williams be appointed as the Council’s representative.
39. ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE
RESOLVED that Councillor Barr be added to the membership of the Environment Committee.
40.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE
The Clerk reported that the Council’s receipts for the period 31 March 2015 to 30 April 2015 was £136,679 and the expenditure for the same period was £7,280. A detailed explanation of the figures was given to add to the information submitted earlier in the meeting as part of the Summary of Funds report.

RESOLVED that the report regarding Payments and Receipts be noted and agreed

41. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
RESOLVED that the following payments be made:
(a) HMRC - £942.17 - April deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £223.73 – Superannuation for Asst. to Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £70 – Pension deficit

(d) SALC - £40 – 20 copies of Good Councillor’s Guide

(e) Konica Minolta - £93.72 - Photocopying (Feb. 2015 – May 2015)

(f) Konica Minolta - £224.35 – Photocopier rental (May to August 2015)

(g) Konica Minolta - £224.35 – Photocopier rental (August – November 2014)

(h) Konica Minolta - £121.50 – Photocopying (November – February 2014)

( (g) and (h) above relate to invoices which were never received at the time. Despite Konica being informed that we had not paid anything for this period the invoices have not been received until now)

(i) Quayside - £240 – Around Wellington web site (6 months at £40 per month)

(j) Chess - £85.45 – Monthly Broadband and telephone 

(k) C & C Carpets - £423.80 – new carpet, Council Chamber

(l) Dave Mitton - £15.20 – Travel allowance
(m) Viking - £210.28 – stationery and supplies

(n) Wellington Self Storage - £110.40 – storage of Christmas Lights (June)

(o) Janet Lloyd - £88.38 – Travel allowance
The meeting ended at 8.10p.m. ..........................................
Councillor Janet Lloyd 
Mayor
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